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Bill McNabb and Tim Buckley discuss the economy and financial markets

Live video webcast

A look ahead to 2015
Register now

Dear Anthony C Kester,

What's on the horizon for 2015? No one knows for sure, but 
Vanguard's Chief Executive Officer Bill McNabb and Chief 
Investment Officer Tim Buckley will lead a discussion on the 
financial markets and economic climate, and offer suggestions on 
how investors should approach the upcoming year. Among the 
topics they'll discuss:

The outlook for the stock and bond markets.
The global economy.
Ways to navigate the current environment.

Date: Thursday, January 8, 2015 
Time: 7 p.m., Eastern time 

Register now

You'll have a chance to submit questions for our panelists when 
you register and during the live event. They'll answer as many 
questions as possible.

After you register, we'll e-mail you a confirmation with a link to 
attend the event.

Know someone who might like to attend this event?
Forward this e-mail to share the invitation.

If you have any questions, call Voyager Services® at 
800-284-7245.

Have questions about online security for this event?

Bill McNabb
Vanguard Chief Executive Officer

Tim Buckley
Vanguard Chief Investment Officer

Rebecca Katz
Moderator

About our speakers
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